
TRANSLATION   

 

From: Amlwch Town Council 

1 April 2015 

To: Mr Richard Parry Jones 

RE: RHOSGOCH SITE 

Following a recent meeting with Amlwch Town Council/Rhosybol/Llaneilian/Llanbadrig and 
Llanfechell Community Councils, I write to you in your capacity as Secretary of the Trust. 

We are concerned that a decision has been made to sell the site and the Councils have agreed 
unanimously to ask you to delay any decision with regard to the sale for a period of nine months in 
order that possible options can be explored in detail. We ask you to include the issue on the agenda 
of the next meeting of the Trust.  Serious consideration needs to be given to what is important for 
Anglesey in the future because at the end of the day, the Trust was established for the benefit of the 
people of Anglesey. 

The site offers much potential with employment opportunities which is a priority in this area. It is 
felt that the Trust should collaborate in partnership with companies such as Horizon or any other 
company. One strong idea in the discussion was creating workers’ accommodation during the 
construction of Wylfa newydd.  Several points were raised – should the Trust sell the site for 2/3 
million, they felt that the value of the site over a period of ten to twenty years should be considered 
along with the important point of creating jobs for local people over the next twenty years rather 
than making a quick profit. Another point raised was the possibility of creating outdoor leisure 
facilities, i.e. lakes  etc in the camp. When the construction work comes to an end, the site would be 
transferred back to the Trust to be run for the benefit of tourists and local people alike or to sell the 
site with its resources. 

We have established a forum of  Community Councils and each of the above communities are 
unanimous  that you be requested to delay any decision with regard to the sale. 

We look forward to receiving your response. 

Yours sincerely 

 

M Hughes – Mrs, Town Clerk 

 


